

SOUTH POINT SCHOOL

An ISO 45001: 2018 Certified Institution

NOTICE: CLASSES I - V

Dear Parents,

We are happy that the time has finally come when we can welcome our pupils of Classes I - V to the premises of South Point School. These pupils have met their teachers only online and we are sure that both the teachers and the students alike are eager to meet each other in person. Since the State Government has recently allowed schools to reopen from Class I onwards, we would like that before the start of the new academic session in April 2022, our pupils should physically visit their school and attend classes for some days in the remaining part of the current academic session.

Kindly note the following details:

Class	To attend physical classes on	Timing
I	March 2 & 7, 2022	Morning Session
II	March 1, 4 & 8, 2022	9.00 am - 11.00 am
III	February 28, March 3 & 10, 2022	
IV	March 11, 15 & 17, 2022	Afternoon Session
V	March 9, 14 & 16, 2022	12.00 noon - 2.00 pm

The School has taken stringent measures to safeguard the health of the pupils by following Covid protocols. This includes the filling up of **Health Declaration Form**. This will need to be filled in, prior to attending onsite classes on each day, the details of which are being shared in a separate notice.

School Bus Service will be available for pupils who are presently enrolled for such services. For further details/queries, the School office may be contacted between 10.30 am and 4.00 pm on any working day or by using the Helpdesk module in Skolaro. A detailed notice for children availing the School Bus will also be shared.

To facilitate smooth and safe entry, dispersal and running of classes, kindly ensure that the following details are strictly adhered to:

- 1. Since your wards have old ID Cards which are no longer valid, please prepare/print (coloured print) an ID card using the dimensions and format specified by teachers in MS Teams. The ID Card has to be clearly displayed on the uniform. The morning session children should wear their ID Cards with red cords and those of the afternoon session with blue cords.
- 2. All pupils should wear their regular school uniform and black shoes and socks. If they have outgrown the same, the uniform for the next class may be worn. Alternatively, appropriate clothes in school colours will also be allowed.
- 3. Wearing of mask in school premises is mandatory. Each child should wear appropriate mask labelled with his/ her name and must carry an extra labelled mask in the bag. For example, the child may wear an N95 or equivalent mask or two disposable surgical masks worn together. Simple cotton masks will not be allowed.
- 4. The routine will be shared through the School app.

- 5. In physical classes, presently the classroom transactions will focus more on interactive sessions to strengthen the teacher-student bond rather than being academically oriented. Discussions, peer interaction and clarification of doubts will also be encouraged. A synopsis of the content covered in the physical classes will be uploaded on Skolaro/MS Teams at the end of the day.
- 6. Please ensure that your wards carry light bags containing only the Practice book, Drawing Book, colours along with the pencil box, tiffin box and water bottle.
- 7. In order to maintain social distancing, each section has been divided into three groups Groups 1, 2 & 3 comprising about 20 children each. Therefore, a maximum of 20 children will be seated in each classroom.

GROUP: 01 – Roll Nos. 01 – 20; GROUP: 02 – Roll Nos. 21 - 40; GROUP: 03 – Roll Nos. 41 onwards

- 8. Section Groups and other finer details will be shared with the children by their Class Teachers during online classes.
- 9. Please note that sharing of tiffin or water will not be allowed. There will be a break of 15 minutes. Children are advised to carry light dry tiffin. The school canteen will be out of bounds for the pupils. During the tiffin break, students will not be allowed to go out and play. Visits to the washroom will be monitored.
- 10. All entry/exit gates, waiting areas and other strategic positions within the school premises will be adequately manned. We urge you to avoid overcrowding near the school gates.

School gates will be opened for entry 20 minutes before the commencement of classes. Dispersal will be from the courtyard section wise.

Entry:

Gate No. 1	Gate No. 2	Gate No. 4
Bus Children	Guardian / Pool Car children of	Guardian / Pool Car children of
	Sections A, B & C	Sections D, E, F & G

We look forward to having our dear pupils amongst us and hope that guardians will cooperate with us to make the return of the children to School happy and safe.

Thank you.

Principal

23.02.2022